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BRUNTSFIELD PRIMARY SCHOOL

MINUTES OF MEETING

PARENT COUNCIL Meeting

31 August 2016

Staff Room





Draft 1

 (draft until approved at next meeting )

	
	Present:   Mark Roberts, Elizabeth Tennet, Neil Thomas, Pauline Ah-Hot, Bill Dorman, David Rowley, Carol Kyle, Natalie Borrowman, David Urch, Carmela Carnicella, Tara McGregor, Sam Hart, Isobel Paul, Holly Provan, Sarah Cran, Andrea Thomson, Maeve Fryday, Morag Reid, Natalie Reguis, Shona Simon, Steve Mitchell, Katy Hayne, Barabara Skarabla, Paul Kerr, Sorour Malaeken, Jonathon Pryce, Gabi Medero,
Apologies   See below.
	Action




	1
	Welcome & Apologies.
Apologies – Suzanne Kennedy.
	MR

	2
	Approval of Minutes from May 18 2016.
Minutes approved.  

Clarification on the school uniform.  CK to check the school website is up to date. Action completed, photos of uniform are on website and shop has them in stock.

	MR



	3
	Headteachers Report.
Good start to the new school year.

Last year’s P1s have met and talked to new P1s. It was a nice thing to do. Teddy bear picnic event for new P1s was a great success.
Parent helpers for languages (native speakers of French and German) requested to help in classes. Any volunteers?
Working on Positive Behaviour and Anti Bullying Policy – two parents helping already. If you would like to be involved, please contact school. 
Emotional literacy work ongoing.
New staff appointments.  New P2 teacher Jamie Clark.  Learning support teacher gone back to special needs but have new staff member, Donna English, an experienced SfL teacher from Clackmanshire.

Mrs Hunter (P7A) to go on maternity leave in end November 2016. Recruitment will be later this term.
Security threat overview.  Two security threats at Bruntsfield Primary during 2015/16 school year. Both lock-in and evacuation procedures have been used. Communications to parents about security issues are cleared with council and police before issue. Question regarding whether medication is carried by pupils during these events
Question on exiting procedures from school. Parentmail to clarify. Action completed by CK: Plan of school showing exits and lines etc on school website.
	CK



	4
	PC Governance.
Succession planning/AGM Prep.  Certain/most office bearers are having to stand down and their roles need to be filled at the AGM.  Job descriptions to be re-circulated with AGM agenda.
ET gave overview on current developments with filling the Clubs Treasurer role.  Initial person who volunteered reviewing whether they can fill the role due to potential workload and logistics of attending meetings. Need more volunteers to make this important role sustainable.
Also introduction of proposed new clubs team by BD.

At AGM also want to agree fundraising priorities for school year 2016/17.  Add to agenda.  Teachers also to make list (modern languages currently top of the agenda).  Idea is to exit the AGM will have a rough order of priority.  Question on Big Learning which would be a good thing to fund.  And general discussion on ‘coding’ clubs. 
Clarification that PC funds raised all go to the school.  Pupils and teachers raise funds for external charities separately.

Revised PC mandate to go on the website.
	MR

	5


	Clubs Update

Kidzcare update.  A proposal had been offered by Kidzcare to run a non-regulated service to BPS PC Clubs.  PC terms of reference sent in early August and latest update is that Kidzcare are talking to their insurers. Hopefully a good sign.  Wait for official response and then talk to PC insurers and school management team/CEC.

Further item.  Should clubs have a facebook page ?  Discussion.  What is the purpose ?  To answer FAQs etc Can it be managed formally ?  Should we jazz up the current website ? 
Sounds like we need a communication review ? Could we pay commercially to have all this reviewed ? Or ask for volunteers to come forward with communications and technical skills to work through options first – contact Alan to see what Wild Apricot is capable of ?  
Then maybe do a survey on broader communications of PC before pulling the trigger ?  Action – take to next PC meeting for further discussion

	BD/PA

	6
	School Management Sub Group

No news on the new primary school.  Cluster Head teachers meeting tomorrow so might get an update. 
Daniel Johnstone (local MSP) has approached PC.  MR has responded and will do so to other elected representatives as well.
	MR/DR



	7
	Playground Improvement Project

Official opening of new playground?   Do we still need this?  Conclusion was no.  If no official opening can we do proper thank yous?  Need to construct list of people to send notes to. Action MR
Other issues covered – is it being used out of school hours?  Is the playground ‘open’ at certain hours to the local community ?  The playground can be booked via CEC after 6pm and at weekends, it is used by Kidzcare and Netball until 6pm.  Not really advertised but will probably grow due to word of mouth.
	MR/MF

	8
	Finance report.
BoS £57k @22/8/16. Money in from club payments for new  but no costs incurred yet for new term.  Overall profitability is actually marginal.

RBS £65k @27/7/16. Still holding the playground cash (£52k) from Sports Scotland as the project hasn’t officially been transferred to CEC. Requires final paperwork.
Draft accounts being prepared for Aug 15 to July 16.  Profit for last school year is around £4k (equivalent to two weeks of tutor costs). Short review/discussion on the amount the clubs make.  Not actually that profitable and bank balances give a false impression. Furth detail at the AGM.
Official thanks to ET on all her phenomenal work over the last three years especially on recent accounts.

What to spend the Fete money on ?  Fete profit of approx. £7k.  Discussion about the Primrose Fund to support pupils.  What proportion should go to the Primrose fund ? Rest to modern language materials and resources.  CK to document what has actually been spent to illustrate to PC how much the Primrose Fund might need in an average year. 2015-2016 was a higher spend of just under £2000 as we have larger numbers now, than when the fund was set up.
Decision on destination of Summer Fete raffle funds.  We should say Primrose Fund and modern languages resources. 
	ET

	9
	Events

P1 teddy bears picnic went very well. Likely to have raised approx. £200 (although it wasn’t the intention to raise money).
Halloween party next !
Winter Fair – needs P4 parents to volunteer to arrange.
	TMc

	10
	New Boroughmuir HS
Still unclear on completion and handover date.  Supposedly still Xmas 2016 but final date may be confirmed at Heads meeting tomorrow.
	JP

	11
	AOB
KH wants new class reps especially for new P1.  Morag Reid to do P1B.
	KH

	12
	Next Meetings
21 September (AGM), 16 November 2016. All meetings in Staff Room from 7.00 pm to 8.45 pm.
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